SHREWSBURY TOWN COUNCIL
[bookmark: _GoBack]Meeting of the Informal Youth Service Delivery Working Group
Held at the Guildhall, Frankwell Quay, Shrewsbury
At 1pm on Tuesday 30th June 2015
PRESENT 
Councillors A Mosley, K Pardy, Mrs P Moseley, M Kenny

IN ATTENDANCE 
Helen Ball (Town Clerk)

PURPOSE OF THE MEETING

The Town Clerk had sought a meeting to kick-start what would need to be a regular dialogue between those members whose wards have been allocated funding for Youth Service provision by Shropshire Council.  It was understood that Shropshire Council is likely to support the Town Council’s request in them being the body to commission/deliver Youth Services in Shrewsbury rather that the Shrewsbury Wide Local Joint Committee; this would be formally ratified by Cabinet on 29th July.

The Town Clerk had presented a report to Full Council asking for consideration to be given to establishing a formal Committee to deal with not only a smooth transition of Youth Services Function to the Town Council from Shropshire Council, but also developing the service as it moves forward.  This had been agreed and Councillors Mosley Moseley, Kenny, Pardy, Jones & Owen were to be the Committee members.  Full Standing Orders in relation to convening meetings and adherence to Financial Regulations would be required.  

This meeting had been convened ahead of the Full Council meeting and members saw this as a good opportunity to take stock on what they had done as part of the Shropshire Council Working Group looking at Youth Service provision and how that remit would change.

MATTERS TO CONSIDER

For the purpose of kick-starting discussions, the Town Clerk had set out some headline areas to consider

1. What is the Town Council's vision for Youth Commissioning – this was likely to be developed over time.  Members were however keen that Youth Services should not be siloed from other areas of the Town Council’s work, particularly around Community Development work

2. Following the consultation, confirmation of Shropshire Council's funding together with any Special Needs additionality – Shropshire Council has asked whether the Town Council might consider bolting on two weekly youth sessions that are run solely for Special Needs children.  In the past these have always been run by Youth Services but did not form part of the recent public consultation as the budgets for those remained static.  

3. Understand the outcome of the youth consultation that has been undertaken, which I understand you were all part of – Members had taken part in facilitating youth consultation at the various Youth Centres and the consensus was that the young people wished to see an element of status quo but were not averse to moving between facilities for more specialist sessions.


4. Understand the locations for any activity and the practicalities of use – Members had visited the various Youth Centres whilst sessions were taking place.  They would however welcome an opportunity to visit these centres whilst sessions aren’t taking place to take more of a look at the building and facilities available.  Members questioned whether there were commitments to allow the use of these buildings to continue and if so whether there would be a cost.  Also Members were unsure as to the ownership of equipment and the ability of the Town Council to use that equipment.

5. Timetable for rollout and publicity – It was understood that confirmation of Commissioning Intentions was in early July with tendering for works beginning shortly after.  This would inevitably be different for the Town Council given that formal agreement was only likely on 29th July, which would ultimately impact on start date.  Members discussed ongoing publicity briefly and more specifically social media.

6. Staffing and associated employment issues – There remained unresolved HR issues and in particular TUPE implications given there was a wish to maintain the status quo in the short-term.  These would need to be resolved ahead of any transfer of service. 

7. Line management and leadership – I was thought best that in the short-term any permanent Youth Worker post would report directly to the Town Clerk in the short-term.

8. Legal and financial implications  - The Town Clerk stressed the need to begin to map out a workable budget with the RFO and consider any statutory requirements in relation to Youth Services that the Town Council would need to be mindful of.

9. Develop the makings of an SLA/Contract Framework – It was uncertain as to how any terms of a transfer would be established, the status of that agreement and how that agreement would be monitored.

10. Councillor Involvement - both ongoing and Young people’s workshop – It was reported that there is to be a Young People’s Workshop at which all the LJC areas have been invited.  Members would need to establish whether it would wish to utilise that forum to gauge youth feedback on any proposals.

11. Engagement with the Shropshire Youth Association – The Town Clerk reported that she had met with their Chief Executive of SYA as he is keen that both organisations work closely together on youth activities in Shrewsbury.  The SYA could help the Town Council with much of the support mechanism to develop a Youth Service including DBS registration and training.  Members felt it might be pertinent for the Town Council to become a member of SYA.  

WAYFORWARD

It was agreed that the following should take place:

(i) The Town Clerk develop Terms of Reference for the Youth Services Delivery Committee;

(ii) The Town Clerk raise a number of outstanding matters with the Director of Commissioning at Shropshire Council;

(iii) The first formal meeting of the Youth Services Delivery Committee be convened on 14th July at 4.00pm.
